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It was a night that kicked off with peace and end-

ed up in violence. Police in Birmingham, Ala., say 

one person was killed and five were injured as 

they stood in the streets of a public housing com-

munity after an anti-violence rally Sunday night, 

AL.com reports. Cops say as many as five dozen 

shots were fired at around 8:15pm, about an hour 

after the rally ended, from what were likely multi-

ple guns; police think the shooting began with one person and that others jumped 

in with their own firearms. 

 

A female student has died of an apparent self-inflicted gunshot wound after shoot-

ing and injuring another female student at a high school in the west Texas town of 

Alpine, the Brewster County sheriff said Thursday, per the AP. ñThe shooter ap-

pears to have shot herself,ò Brewster County Sheriff Ronny Dodson told radio sta-

tion KVLF. A gun was found near the suspected shooter, he said. Dodson said a 

federal law enforcement officer was also injured during the incident, which began 
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Continued: A Message From Steve 

Ward 6 Office 
791-4601 

 
Tucson Police 
Department 

911 or nonemergency 
791-6813 

 

Water Issues 
791-3242/800-598-9449 
Emergency: 791-4133 

 

Street Maintenance 
791-3154 

 
Graffiti Removal 

792-2489  
 

Abandoned 
Shopping Carts  

791-3171 
 

Neighborhood 
Resources  
837-5013 

 

SunTran/SunLink 
792-9222 

TDD: 628-1565 
 

Environmental 
Services 
791-3171 

 
Park Tucson 

791-5071 
 

Planning and 
Development 

Services 791-5550 
 

Pima Animal Care 
Center 

724-5900 
 

Pima County Vector 
Control 

Cockroaches 724-3401 

Important 

Phone Numbers 

shortly before 9:00 am. 

In June, Linda Matlack began inquiring about all of 

the people who had died from gun violence in South 

Jersey since January 2015, a task that would consume 

so much energy she barely had time to reflect on the 

victims. 

 

ñThere were 88 as of early August," said Matlack, who 

is coordinating a ñMemorial to the Lostò exhibit for 

the Medford Friends Meeting to raise awareness about 

gun violence. Pale-green, blue, and yellow T-shirts, 

each representing a crime victim, will be mounted on PVC pipe frames and arranged in 

rows on the meetinghouse lawn Saturday. 

 

The exhibit will be created by the Quakers in collaboration with Heeding Godôs Call to 

End Gun Violence, a Philadelphia-based interfaith organization. 

 

ñWow, I've been so busy I haven't even read the 

list,ò Matlack said in an interview this week 

when asked how many were children. It con-

tained four teens and a 10-year-old Burlington 

Township boy, Ruben Johnson III, who was 

killed by his father last month. 

 

Matlack said the list was compiled before she 

learned an eight-year-old Camden girl, Gabby 

Carter, was shot in the head on Aug. 24. Several 

men had opened fire across the street from the childôs house. ñSo now there will be 89 T-

shirts.ò 

 

These stories are maddeningly easy to find. Itôs not only Arizona that brags on a gun cul-

ture.  

 

Please come on Sunday, September 25th as we join cities across the nation in the Concert 

Across America to End Gun Violence. The event will take place from 10:00 am until 9:00 

pm, over at the Monterey Court, 505 W Miracle Mile. Local bands will donate their time 

and talents to this event. Donation boxes will be there in support of the Christina Taylor 

Green Park Beautification Project, the Gabe Zimmerman Memorial Scholarship, and the  

January 8th Permanent 

Memorial. What you 

support is totally up to 

you. Iôll be there from 

about 3:00 pm until 

5:00 pm. I hope to see 

you there. 
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Senator John 
McCain  (R) 
520-670-6334   

 

Senator Jeff  
Flake (R) 

520-575-8633  
 

Congresswoman 
Martha McSally (R)  

(2nd District)  
(202) 225-2542   

Tucson Office: 520-
881-3588 

 

Congressman 
Raul Grijalva (D) 

(3th District)  
520-622-6788  

 

Governor Doug 
Ducey (R) 

602-542-4331  
Tucson office:  
520-628-6580 

 

Mayor Jonathan 
Rothschild 

520-791-4201  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ZoomTucson Map 
http://

maps.tucsonaz.gov
/zoomTucson/  

Water Related Items 

Thatôs Senator Flake doing a photo op in front of Lake 

Mead. You can see the Mead ñbathtub ringò in the back-

ground. Due to the cooperation of California, Arizona, 

and Nevada, we will likely avoid a shortage on Mead this 

year. Still, odds are that weôll hit a shortage at the end of 

next year. If we donôt, the chances are even higher for 

2018.  

 

The three lower basin states have worked to come up 

with an agreement that allows each state access to water it voluntarily leaves in the lake in 

order to forestall a shortage declaration. Thatôs an important step because without that as-

surance, none of us would have the incentive to risk losing our allocations by not taking the 

full amount of water weôre allowed every year.  

 

Even with the cooperation, though, itôs troubling that some of the people engaged in the is-

sue seem to think this is a passing phenomenon. Take this comment from California Senator 

Feinstein for example: 

 

ñWe have to get through this emergency. And we have to realize that we have to store water 

ï from the wet years to the dry years. And we have to go into desalination and into more 

recycling and more grants to the states.ò 

 

Itôs troubling to hear a policymaker seem to think this is a temporary problem. And itôs trou-

bling to see that she joins many in the policy arena in pointing to desalination as a key part 

of the solution. Desal is one of the most costly and least efficient ways to source water.  

 

We are in a structural deficit in terms of taking water from Lake Mead. That simply means 

we draw out more than is being replenished. That same dynamic is happening in water 

sources throughout the southwest. 

 

Itôs not a temporary ówet year, dry yearô issue. For example, look at the image of the Salton 

Sea in the Imperial Valley of southern California on the next page. 

 

Thatôs a comparison of satellite images taken in 1984 and in 2015. Itôs not junk science ï 

you can see the waterline receding. Along with that will come impacts to agriculture and 

surrounding communities, and health threats from dust blown from the exposed parts of the 

dry, pesticide-laden seabed. 

 

To address that local issue, thereôs talk of forming an óenhanced infrastructure financing 

district.ô The hope is that by taking restoration measures, theyôll increase investment in the 

area. The goal is $3B in revenues. As with the Feinstein ódesalinationô comment ï this is 

expensive stuff once youôre in the position of restoration. 

 

Amy and I are in contact with a group that is working on a long-term solution to the Salton 

Sea issue ï and on use of saltwater for crop irrigation more generally. Iôm hoping to be able 

to join them soon in promoting real solutions that are more forward thinking than what 

seems to be in vogue at the national policy level right now. 

Important 

Phone Numbers 
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Along similar lines, I hosted a group of some pretty water smart people at the ward office 

last week. We had a couple of dozen participants in a phone and in-person conversation 

related to how we advance a conservation message at the state level. We had water experts 

from Tucson, Yuma, Prescott, and Maricopa County, hydrologists from the University of 

Arizona, educators from across the grade-level spectrum, legislators, and candidates in-

volved in the meeting.  

 

We are committed to bringing the discussion of water conservation into the offices of state 

policymakers. Currently, the Governorôs Water Augmentation Council, which Ducey 

formed to investigate long-term water solutions for Arizona, is too narrowly focused ï for 

them, itôs ófind more sources of water.ô Many believe that conservation is the real long-

term key to working within the environmental realities in which we live. 

 

Stay tuned for the continuation of the work that will be needed to hold off a shortage dec-

laration on the Colorado River. This is all critically important stuff ï at the most basic lo-

cal level, it affects what you pay every time you turn on your tap. 

 

Audubon Society Habitat at Home Program 

On another very local level, the Tucson Audubon Society is of-

fering a program that involves your front and back yard ï literal-

ly. The Habitat at Home program is geared toward helping peo-

ple in Tucson create bird-friendly habitats right outside their win-

dows. 

 

The cornerstone of the program is planting native vegetation 

around your house. Audubon will also talk to you about things 

such as bird-proofing your windows, installing nesting boxes, 

and other things that create a safe bird habitat at your home. Theyôre coordinating this ef-
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fort with a nationwide Audubon program ï the Plants for Birds 

initiative. 
 

Some local bird species are declining. This program is one way 

of helping to stall that decline.  
 

Theyôre offering Saturday morning classes, and you can also 

have someone come out to your house to give you some tips on

-site. There are different levels you can shoot for in the remake 

of your yard and house. Some are modest ï others are exten-

sive. All will make a difference both in terms of your enjoy-

ment, and for the bird population we have locally. 
 

For more information, contact Kendall Kroesen at the Tucson 

Audubon Society (kkroesen@tucsonaudubon.org or 209.1806), 

or check out the programôs website at tucsonaudubon.org/what-

we-do/urban/436-landscape.html. 

 

Fred Grayôs Retirement 

This is related to the outdoors, habitat, and generally how we enjoy our open spaces around 

the city.  
 

Our Parks and Recreation Department Director, Fred Gray, is retiring after a long and very 

successful career leading our Parks Department. In my book, Fred is one of the genuinely 

good guys on the city leadership team. The loss will be felt. We at the Ward 6 office wish 

him and his family the best as he moves on to new challenges. 
 

Parks are one of the cityôs core missions as defined in our charter. Our parks budget has tak-

en some significant hits since the recession. Under Fredôs leadership, weôve maintained a 

quality system, despite the financial challenges. We will be talking about funding sources 

for our parks in the very near term. 
 

Sincere thanks to Fred for his hard work. 

 

Reid Park Zoo Renovations 

Under Fredôs leadership, we have established an excellent working relationship with the 

Reid Park Zoological Society. Without their help, many of the new exhibits and amenities 

you experience out at the zoo wouldnôt have been possible. 
 

At tomorrowôs M&C meeting, we will finalize a financial participation agreement between 

the city and the Zoological Society folks that will fund renovations and upgrades to the ani-

mal health facility housed at the zoo. The existing facility is nearly 40 years old. It is strug-

gling to keep up with the challenges of maintaining the health of the zooôs expanding ani-

mal population.  
 

In February of 2014 we funded the design of the new facility. Now the design is completed 

and Lloyd Construction is poised to start construction. Iôve worked with Lloyd on campus, 

and theyôre building the new AC Marriott downtown. Theyôll do a great job on the health 

center. 

mailto:kkroesen@tucsonaudubon.org
http://tucsonaudubon.org/what-we-do/urban/436-landscape.html
http://tucsonaudubon.org/what-we-do/urban/436-landscape.html
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The construction costs for the facility will be just over $3.5M. The Zoological Society is 

taking on the obligation of funding all of that. Without their involvement, weôd have a 

great set of construction documents, but no money to build with. 

 

Once M&C approve this agreement, permitting 

and then construction will start. Many thanks to the 

Zoological Society folks for their support in con-

tinuing to make the city parks system something 

the entire region is proud of. 

 

Three Other City Partnerships and Programs 

Pima College Bridge to College 

Plan Tucson talks about building relationships and collaborations with groups in the re-

gion. The Zoological Society is one example of that. Weôre also supporting the work going 

on over at Pima College in their Bridge to College program. 

 

This program helps students fill in educational gaps as they work to advance their job 

skills. It serves 100 students, each of whom must test at the 9th grade level or above in at 

least two of three subject areas ï math, reading, and writing. Anyone 16 years or older who 

qualifies and lacks a high school diploma is eligible for financial assistance. These Adult 

Education classes help in areas such as time management, test-taking skills, note-taking, 

and career searches. In 2015, the last time we jointly funded the program, just under 80% 

of the program participants improved by 2.4 grade levels before they exited the program. 

 

The cityôs contribution to the funding of this program is just over $65K. During the last 

round, 100% of the students who took part showed an increase in college-readiness. Itôs a 

part of our playing a role in workforce development in the area.  

 

Environmental Services Recycling Rewards 

Another program that you may not be familiar with is run through our 

Environmental Services (E.S.) department. Beginning in October of 

each year, some of our E.S. staff randomly look into the recycle bins 

outside peopleôs homes. Theyôll check for how well youôre doing in 

terms of recycling the right materials. The checks are done at the curb, 

prior to collection. If youôre doing it right, our inspectors will leave you 

a Recycling Reward Card that you can use at a variety of local business-

es. Theyôre good until December of 2017. 

 

Itôs common that we find contaminants in the recycle bins. If thatôs the case in these in-

spections, the homeowner will be left some literature explaining whatôs acceptable to recy-

cle and whatôs not. Common contaminants are things such as plastic bags, plastic wrap, 

garden hoses, and just trash. 

 

To get more information on how to recycle correctly, check out the E.S. website at 

www.tucsonaz.gov/es/residential-recycling. 

 

And donôt forget to join us on the 22nd at 5:30 when we will host members of the Mesa 

Code Enforcement team. Theyôre coming down to share with us how they go about code 

http://www.tucsonaz.gov/es/residential-recycling
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=images+of+proposed+reid+park+zoo+health+facility&view=detailv2&&id=984F394C4686D5E22D0BA30EA11BA5134D01C8F9&selectedIndex=14&ccid=iYAVOkkw&simid=608008048462793451&thid=OIP.M8980153a4930dbc475439104ee0d1271o0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=recycle+logos&id=DA6DEF83F19BBD9E7842B716F9C83A18B5C1A57F&FORM=IQFRBA
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enforcement. From our research, it appears theirs is a pretty well run and effective pro-

gram. We hope to be able to poach some good ideas from them. 

 

Homebuyer Assistance 

We kicked off the third partnership Iôm sharing last week in the homebuyer expo. The event 

was held in the Student Union Ballroom on the UA campus. Taking part were lenders, ex-

perts in home mortgages, several of the UA area neighborhood representatives, and city 

staffers. Jonathan and I shared a few words in support of the event. 

 

The prime catalyst for the event was the newly-funded Pathway to Purchase program thatôs 

now available through the Industrial Development Authority of Tucson. Through that pro-

gram, you can receive up to $20K in down payment assistance. Itôs only available for homes 

purchased within Tucson city limits ï which was the whole point of the expo. Letôs turn 

rentals around the University into owner-occupied homes. 

 

There are income levels youôll need to meet in order to qualify, but at $92K annually for the 

maximum assistance, itôs really an accessible program. The homes purchased through this 

program are for the buyerôs primary residence. Protections against flipping or buying and 

turning the house into a rental are all in place. 

 

For more information on this program you can start with Karen Valdez. Contact her at 

kvaldez@bdfc.com or call 623.3377. 

 

Letôs Talk Buses 

On Saturday, October 1st, Gene Caywood and his crew will be un-

veiling the new Old Pueblo Trolley museum and restoration facili-

ty. Itôs located at the corner of 4th Ave and 36th Street. The event 

will take place from 2:00 pm until 5:00 pm. 

 

Gene will be there to do the dedication, tell the story of how Old 

Pueblo Trolley acquired the space, and talk about the plans they 

have for its use now that theyôre in and ready to operate. Iôve 

toured the place in the óbeforeô condition, so itôll be cool to see 

how theyôve outfitted it. 

 

In the picture you can see some 

of the historic buses theyôve got 

on site ï some in pretty good 

shape, and some getting ready for 

the long and costly restoration 

process. Itôs an absolute labor of 

love for the guys running the 

place. Itôd be great if you could 

stop in for a while and show your 

support. 

 

If youôd like to get more information on the event, or on Old Pueblo Trolleyôs work in gen-

eral, contact Gene at caywoodgm@juno.com. 

mailto:kvaldez@bdfc.com
mailto:caywoodgm@juno.com



